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MINUTES
SCS ESTATES, HEALTH & SAFETY, FIRE AND SECURITY COMMITTEE

MEETING:  THURSDAY 26 JULY 2012, 1A PARLIAMENT SQUARE, EDINBURGH
Present:

Sheriff Iona McDonald, Non-Executive Member SCS Board (Chair) (IM)

John Mark Di Ciacca, Non-Executive Member (JMDC)

Trevor Warne, Non-Executive Member (TW)
Neil Rennick, Executive Director Strategy and Infrastructure, SCS (NR)

Gillian Jewell, Director Property and Services, SCS (GJ)

David Forrester, Director Field Services (Development), SCS (DF)

Apologies: 

Sheriff Derek Pyle, Non-Executive Member SCS Board (DP)

Robert Milligan, QC Non-Executive Member SCS Board (RM)

Norman Fiddes, Non-Executive Member (NF)

Also Attended: 


Lorna Souter, Secretariat Support Officer, SCS

Since the last meeting, Sheriff Derek Pyle had been appointed Sheriff Principal of Grampian Highland and Islands which meant he had to step down as sheriff member of the SCS Board.  Sheriff McDonald had been appointed as Chair and Robert Milligan as Deputy Chair of the Estates, Health & Safety, Fire and Security Committee.
1.
Minutes of the Meeting of 16 May 2012
1.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 16 May 2012 were approved, subject to the correction of a typing error at 3.3 to read “value of the asset”.
2.
Matters Arising and Action Points
2.1
The Action Points from the previous meeting had been completed. 
3.
Future Court Structures
3.1
The record of the discussion under this agenda item is considered confidential and exempt from publication.

4.
Budget Report
4.1
The record of this discussion under this agenda item is considered confidential 
and exempt from publication.
5.
Estates Project RAG Report (SCS/EST/JUL12/02)
5.1
There were no significant matters of concern to be raised from the report.

6.
Business Case Phase 4 Parliament House
6.1
The Parliament House Phase 4 report would be presented to the next SCS Board meeting for approval.  Initially Phase 4 had been left undefined and the Board paper would outline the work to be done and that this will complete successfully the redevelopment project.  It was proposed that the following range of work be included in the Phase 4 contract:
· areas of work which could not be carried out due to programme issues within the main contract;
· areas of maintenance which otherwise would need to be actioned in the next five years – currently the SCS corporate budget cannot support this;

· residual works from previous contracts or phases; and

· work necessary to significantly reduce ongoing running costs.

6.2
The Committee was content to recommend to the SCS Board that the costs required to complete the necessary remaining works on the Parliament House project be made available from the 2013-14 budget.

7.
Security Issues
7.1
The record of the discussion under this agenda item is considered confidential and exempt from publication.

8.
Estates Risks – Report to Audit Committee
8.1
The SCS Audit Committee had requested further information on a number of Estates issues relating to risk.  In summary, the report to be presented at the next Audit Committee meeting on 2 August would confirm that:

· the work on the Edinburgh SC atrium roof was completed on time and on budget;

· the overall assessment of current estate, health and safety and security risks was manageable at present but risk existed if a further major piece of estate work was required unexpectedly;

· the sources of external assurance in place for estate risks were provided by:

· the Fire and Prisons Inspectorates;

· monthly report from the FM contractor;

· the external Capita report on compliance; and

· the Carbon Trust Report.

8.2
The Committee were content for the report to be submitted to the SCS Audit Committee for its wider consideration of SCS risks.

9.
Committee Membership and Remit
9.1
Following his appointment as Sheriff Principal, Derek Pyle was no longer a member of the SCS Board but it was agreed that he now be appointed as a member of the Estates Committee.

9.2
The SCS Board had asked its Committees to look at creating a contingency plan to stagger the terms of appointment of external members so as to avoid losing all their expertise and mixture of skills at the one time.  Consideration would be given to the Committee succession planning at the November Committee meeting.  

9.3
It was agreed that the Remit should be updated to include members’ professional qualifications (impersonalised).

Action:  GJ to prepare a paper on the succession planning for external members of the Committee for discussion at the November meeting. 
9.4
The Committee agreed to adopt the SCS Board’s system of appraisal based on 


individual member’s self-assessment of their own performance and that of the 
committee.  This would inform the Committee’s Annual Report to the Board.
Action:  Secretariat to circulate an appraisal assessment questionnaire to members for completion by Friday 28 September 2012. 
Action:  GJ to revise the Remit to include lay members’ current professional qualifications (impersonalised). 

10.
Any Other Business 
Scottish Futures Trust – SCS/EST/May12/01

10.1
The SCS Board would be required to nominate two signatories to sign the Scottish Futures Trust Territory Partnering and Shareholders Agreements at its next meeting on 27 August.  This might be expected to be the SCS Chief Executive and Chair of the Estates Committee.  Confirmation was being sought as to whether both signatories were required to attend the SFT Glasgow office for signing.

SCS bid for additional capital finance
10.2
The Committee noted that a bid for additional capital finance had been submitted to the Scottish Government.  A request could be made in the Estates Committee report at the next SCS Board meeting to recommend priority be given to IT and Estates projects.

Action: GJ to provide the Chair with a high level paper in order to highlight possible IT/Estates projects to which capital funding could be allocated for the Estates Committee report to the SCS Board on 27 August.
Charitable Status
10.3
A letter of 15 May 2012 from Martin Tyson, Head of Charity Services at OSCR had advised against SCS pursuing Charitable Status.
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